
 

 

Stromeferry and Achmore CC AGM – 25th June 2024 at 7.30 pm in Achmore 

Hall 

1. Joe opened the meeting at 7.35 pm. 
Present: Joe Grimson, Dawn Lupton, Mhairi Macrae, Lynn McLaughlin 

Councillor:  Biz Campbell 

Apologies: Josie Meyer, John Taylor, Claudia Weegen and Mary MacBeth 

 

The minutes from the Stromeferry and Achmore CC 2023 AGM were noted.  
 

2. Chair’s Report 
Gill’s report for the period of the old CC and Joe’s report for the new CC are attached.  

 

3. Treasurer’s Report  

Opening Balance as of 01 April 2023 £1882.96 

Expenditure £ 941.06 

Income £ 564.16 

Closing balance as of 31 March 2024 £1506.06 

As usual the income has come from the Highland  Council grant and interest, which with interest 

rates being up, is higher than normal this year £21.55. There is £4.10 interest added to this year 

which was missed from last year’s accounts. 

Expenditure is made up of CC running cost ICO, Insurance, Hall Hire and Secretary fees. In 

addition, we have repaired the Defibrillator box, bought Pads and donated to Lucky2BHere for 

training attended by members of the community. We again bought a Wreath for Remembrance Day. 

Finally, we paid the CC part for the Community Website. 

The annual accounts have been independently audited and will now be sent to the Highland Council; 

on approval we should receive our annual grant. 

The AGM approved the inspected accounts. 

4. Election of Office Bearers 
The current Community Council Office Bearers were re-instated. 

Chair – Joe Grimson 

Treasurer - Dawn Lupton  

Secretaries 

Communication Secretary - Mhairi Macrae 

Minutes secretaries - Lynn Mclaughlin, Josie Meyer  

Website - John Taylor 

Member – Claudia Weegen 

Apologies sent from Josie and John so assumed they were happy to continue in roles.  

 

5. Next Meeting 
The date for this will be in May/June 2025 at 7.30 pm. 

 

6. Meeting closed at 7.45 pm. 



 

 

 


